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J J  M A T A N D I K A  A N D  F A M I L Y

2024 SEMINARY FUNDING

First of all I greatly appreciate the tuition scholarship I am receiving from Westminster

Seminary California to be able to study here. I am also grateful for the support received from

individuals and churches towards our living expenses. I am so grateful in particular for the

overwhelming support we have received from the leadership and members of Grace Church

Laguna Niguel. If they had not jumped in when I almost gave up about coming back to

California to resume my studies I probably would not be here. And when we arrived here they

poured their love for us in a big way. I am also grateful to Oceanside URC for opening up an

opportunity for me to preach once a month and be able to receive help through that. The Lord

provided in amazing ways and we are so thankful to Him above all.
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“Whatever you do,
work heartily, as for
the Lord and not for
men, knowing that
from the Lord you
will receive the
inheritance as your
reward. You are
serving the Lord
Christ.”
‭‭Colossians‬ ‭3‬:‭23‬-‭24‬
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Our available funding was enough to take us

through December 2024. This basically meant

that 2025 will require more fundraising for our

living expenses. I am so grateful for Grace Church

which has continued providing the necessary

support for me and my family beyond the funds

which were available for us. On top of that, they

have also continued providing support for the

work in Malawi. Our needs in Malawi continue to

grow as the Pastors serve families and new

members coming to hear the gospel. In order to

increase funding, I felt it was crucial for me to get

a job to raise additional support. I have started

working on campus this month in order to help

support our needs here and to send to the

struggling churches.

L O O K I N G  F O R W A R D  

 Thank you for your faithful giving, it means so

much to us and the church in Malawi. As usual,

you can send your support through Grace Church

Laguna Niguel. The church address is 24600 La

Plata Dr, Laguna Niguel, CA 92677. For online

donations:

https://give.cornerstone.cc/gracechurchlagunanig

uel. Donations can be designated under

missionary for JJ Matandika.

Phone: 949-388-5537. The church administrator,

Joey Hahne can help you. Email address:

itsallbygrace@gmail.com. 

If you know any church that could partner with us

in any way please let me know. Your prayers and

support are greatly appreciated. Thank you!

JJ and Family
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